
RULES FOR DIRECTING SCIENTIFIC ARTICLES 

 General agreements 

 In the "Volgograd Scientific Medical Journal" in the form of articles, scientific 
works are accepted, reflecting the result of completed fundamental and practical 
scientific research, corresponding to the profile of the journal. The main headings 
of the scientific publication are: pharmacology, toxicology, morphology, 
experimental research, pathophysiology, clinical medicine, new methods in 
experiment and clinic, humanitarian problems of medicine. In addition to original 
articles, subject reviews are accepted for publication, as well as materials 
describing cases from practice, new treatment regimens, etc. in Russian and 
English. 

Since 2019, the journal has been included in the List of Leading Peer-Reviewed 
Scientific Journals and Publications in which the main scientific results of the 
dissertation for the degree of Doctor and Candidate of Sciences (revision - 
September 2015) in scientific specialties and corresponding branches of science, 
for which are awarded academic degrees: 

14.01.24 - Transplantology and artificial organs (technical sciences); 

03.14.01 - Human Anatomy (biological sciences); 

03.14.01 - Human Anatomy (Medical Sciences); 

03.14.02 - Pathological Anatomy (Medical Sciences); 

14.03.11 - Rehabilitation medicine, sports medicine, physiotherapy exercises, 
balneology and physiotherapy (biological sciences); 

04.14.02 - Pharmaceutical chemistry, pharmacognosy (chemical sciences); 

04.14.02 - Pharmaceutical chemistry, pharmacognosy (pharmaceutical sciences; 

04.14.03 - Organization of pharmaceutical business (pharmaceutical sciences). 

Requirements for registration 

The article is provided in 2 copies with an electronic version attached. The 
electronic version is provided to the e-mail address: 
volgogradscientifmedjournal@gmail.com to the executive secretary or CD with 
the .doc extension. The maximum article size is up to 10 pages for original articles, 



up to 12 pages for thematic reviews, including tables and all illustrative materials. 
The editorial board reserves the right to shorten the article. 

The article must be typed in a Microsoft World text editor, font - Times New 
Roman, 14 point size, 1.5 line spacing, paragraph indentation 1.27 cm, formatting 
in width, without hyphenation and page numbering, borders: 2.5 cm with all 
sides. 

The title part of the article must contain the UDC, the title of the article, the 
surname and initials of the author (s), the name of the organization and division in 
Russian and English. 

Tables are placed in the text along the way. Illustrative material with a total 
maximum area up to 750 sq. Cm. and tiff extension, must be prepared for black 
and white printing. Correspondingly numbered figure captions are printed at the 
end of the article after the list of references. In captions to micrographs, it is 
mandatory to indicate the methods of staining and magnification. 

Requirements for the order of presentation of the material: brief actualization 
(without a title), purpose of the work, research methodology, research results (if 
necessary with discussion), conclusion, literature, brief abstract of the article 
(abstract) with keywords (Key words) in Russian and English ... 

The cited literature is given after the conclusion of the article in alphabetical 
order (Russian, then foreign sources). In the text of the article, literary sources are 
given in the form of numbers enclosed in square brackets, according to the 
presented list of references. The maximum volume of the list of used literature 
should not exceed 15 sources. References to publications earlier than 2000 
should be exempt (priorities, basic methods, generally accepted standards and 
classifications). Links to unpublished articles, abstracts and preprints are not 
allowed. 

Example links: 

• Салимов Р.М. Анализ механизмов алкогольной мотивации и ее 
фармакологическая коррекция: автореф. дис. … д-ра биол. наук. – М., 1998.-
42с.  

• Patel K. P., Zhang K., Kenney M. J., et al. // Brain Res.– 2000.– Vol.19, No. 1. - 
Р.27-34. 



Guided work should be accompanied by: 

• a letter from the title organization and a letter to the head of the department; 

• a completed (possibly by hand) and signed by two reviewers a review - direction 
(the form is presented on the website); 

• the article is accompanied by information about the authors in the amount: 
surname, name, patronymic in full, academic degree and title, certified by the 
handwritten signatures of all authors. For one of the authors, the postal address 
for correspondence, contact numbers and E-mail are indicated. 

Preparation for publication and publishing rights 

As materials arrive, a portfolio of publications is formed. The final decision on 
publication is made at a meeting of the editorial board, taking into account the 
opinion of the reviewer appointed by the editor-in-chief or his deputy within 3 
months from the date of receipt of the article. The date of receipt is the day of 
receipt by the editors of the final text. Rejected articles are not reviewed or 
returned. 

Authors' signatures under the article mean the automatic consent of the authors 
to be published in the main issue or annex on editorial terms, a guarantee by the 
authors of the rights to the originality of the information contained in the article, 
compliance with international and Russian legal norms in experimental, 
preclinical and clinical studies, as well as consent to the transfer of rights to 
publish and translate this article to the Volgograd State Medical University 
Publishing House. 

Publication in the "Volgograd Scientific Medical Journal" is free of charge, the 
authors of the article only pay for the cost of the journal issue sent for 
nonresident authors by mail, according to the addressees provided. The form of 
payment is non-cash. The payment form is provided on the website and on the 
last page of each issue of the Journal. There is also information for those wishing 
to subscribe to a periodical. Publication index 58008. 


